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December 9, 2011





CN12-G-012
TO: 

Child Nutrition Directors and Main Nutrition Contacts
FROM: 
Office of School Nutrition
SUBJECT: 
Local School Wellness Policies
As part of the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010 (Public Law 111-296), Section 204 addresses local school wellness policies (LSWP).  On July 28, 2011, the CDE Office of School Nutrition posted a USDA memo, SP 42-2011, addressing the new proposed regulations to help strengthen LSWP. Our office also sent an e-mail with a summary and communication that the memo had been posted on the website.  As stated in the USDA memo, “Section 204 of the Act was effective as of October 1, 2010.  Therefore, State agencies should ensure that Local Educational Agencies (LEAs) are aware of the changes and begin reviewing their local wellness policies during School Year 2011-2012 and, to the extent practicable, begin moving forward on implementing the new requirements.”

According to the timeline for the Healthy Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010, Section 204, FNS expects to publish a proposed rule on local wellness policies in fall 2012 with an opportunity for the public to comment on the rule.  Due to this, the CDE Office of School Nutrition is stressing the importance of implementing the proposed guidance as early as possible in order to gain the operational experiences which will hopefully allow the LEAs to provide an informed body of comments on the proposed rule.
In order to assist districts with implementing the proposed rule, resources have been added to the wellness policy section on our website at http://www.cde.state.co.us/cdenutritran/nutriWellness.htm. The new items added to the wellness policy section include a link to the Center for Disease Control and Prevention website, which provides more information regarding local school wellness policies, and a link to the 5‐Year Technical Assistance and Guidance Plan for Local School Wellness Policies (HHFKA 2010, Section 204), which was drafted by USDA’s Food and Nutrition Service, U.S. Department of Education, and DHHS Centers for Disease Control and Prevention.  The second resource contains a very helpful chart that shows the current requirements and what is being proposed. Additional references can be found in the original USDA memo, SP 42 -2011.
Should you have any questions concerning this memorandum or the proposed rule please contact Michelle Guthrie, RD, Senior Consultant, at 303-866-6759 or guthrie_m@cde.state.co.us. 
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